ADDINGHAM PARISH COUNCIL

MINUTES OF A MEETING OF THE COUNCIL
HELD AT THE OLD SCHOOL ROOM, ADDINGHAM

ON WEDNESDAY 15 JUNE 2016 AT 7:00PM
Present

Cllrs: Brady, Coates (Chairman), Flesher, Hindle, Mawson (Vice Chairman), Orr, Smith and Tennant.
Absent

Cllrs Jerome, Batley and Naylor
In Attendance

       Parish Clerk – J Markham
District Cllr J Rickard

PCSO J Turnbull

       Local electors – 1
101/16 Apologies for Absence

        Cllrs Jerome and Batley; absence for personal reasons approved.

102/16 Disclosures of Interest

Pursuant to the Council’s Code of Conduct, Members were invited to disclose any additional interests (not already listed in the Register of Interests), and to note in the Declarations of Interests Book any interests (whether previously disclosed or not), relevant to the business of the meeting.
Relevant interests noted: Members disclosed the following interests and noted them in the Attendance/Declaration of Interests Book:
103/16 Public Consultation and Question Time, including Police Matters
At the invitation of the Chairman, PCSO Turnbull reported on crime incidents in the area during the month of May.  The number of recorded crimes had fallen compared with the previous month; statistics included a break-in at the golf course, and two burglaries, one involving car theft, and the other resulting in the arrest of the criminal.  Traffic concerns also seemed to have lessened, but councillors mentioned continuing problems in the village with heavy vehicles accessing the Acres development site.
104/16 Minutes of Annual Meeting held on 18 May 2016 and Progress Report, for information only, on Matters Arising from the Minutes
Resolved: That the Minutes of the Meeting held on 18 May 2016, having been taken as read, be approved and signed as a true and correct record by the Chairman.

        Matters Arising:

Flood Strategy consultation – a response had been sent in by the Clerk, following consultation with the Vice Chairman.

Grant for renovation of the Old School – the application had been sent in and a response was awaited.
Pavilion toilet block - AGC Architects had been instructed to draw up building regulations proposals.  A slight adjustment had been made in the plans as regards the level of the path. 

Traffic calming proposals - application had been made to BMDC for a 20mph zone in the Moor Lane area, and for a re-alignment of the kerb at the bottom of Moor Lane.  District Cllr Rickard offered to report back on the inclusion of these works in the capital programme.
Xmas lights – 2 local contractors had been asked to confirm quotations for installation and de-installation of the lights this year; the second quotation was still awaited, and a report would be made to the next meeting.
19 Moor Park Drive – awaiting a reply from the owners.
Annual Return – finalised and sent in to external audit.  The public notices were currently on display on the Old School noticeboard.
The remaining Matter Arising, as listed on the Agenda (see Minute 105/16 below) was considered separately for decision as necessary.
105/16 Drainage and Flooding
It was noted that, following the meeting of the Property & Maintenance Committee on 8 June, the drainage issues originally notified to water agencies had been followed up again, but a report back was still awaited from both BMDC and the Environment Agency. District Cllr Rickard offered to follow up the contact at BMDC, and Cllr Brady offered to organise a further check with the Environment Agency via Yorkshire Water.  As regards the outstanding matter of emergency planning and community resilience support, it was
Resolved That a briefing meeting be held with BMDC’s emergency planning team, involving all councillors available on the date agreed, plus Mr Brady, and that the Clerk be authorised to make arrangements accordingly.

As regards potential future flooding problems at Long Riddings, it was suggested that work could possibly be carried out by Cllr Hindle and the Lengthsman to alleviate the risk.  It was therefore
Further resolved: That a letter be sent to the owners of Riddings Farm requesting permission temporarily to remove metal sheep barriers from the beck with a view to improving drainage on their land.

106/16 Planning Committee
The draft minutes of the meeting of the Planning Committee held on 1 June 2016 were received and noted. 
107/16 Property & Maintenance Committee
The draft minutes of the meeting of the Property & Maintenance Committee held on 8 June 2016 were received and noted.  It was noted that quotations for the repair of the dry stone walls at Newtown allotments and on Stockinger Lane were not yet available.  The Committee’s other recommendations were considered for decision as follows:

Resolved (1): That repairs be carried out by the Lengthsman to the footpath paving on George St, and that he be reimbursed for expenses on materials costing in the region of £52.
Resolved (2): That additional grit bins be provided at locations to be confirmed around the village, that the Clerk be authorised to purchase suitable bins up to a maximum cost of £250, and to make arrangements for them to be delivered to the address of Cllr Flesher.
Resolved (3): That, in view of the (unbudgeted) costs involved, no further action be taken as regards the repair of the street light on Druggist Lane, but that BMDC nevertheless be requested to leave the unconnected Victorian lighting column on site as a heritage feature in the village.
108/16 Neighbourhood Plan Steering Group
The oral report of the Neighbourhood Plan Steering Group was received.  It was noted that consultants, Kirkwells, were due to attend the next meeting of the Steering Group on 27 June when a project timescale was to be presented.  
The Clerk reported on quotations received for development of the Council’s website to enable publication of statutory documentation during the Neighbourhood Planning process, and after discussion, was asked to obtain further quotations from local contractors and report back to the next meeting.

109/16 Consultation - Local Plan 
It was noted that comments were invited on the Allocations Development Plan Document (DPD) of the Local Plan during a consultation period due to run until 19 July.  Advice had been received from Kirkwells to the effect that local work on site allocations would not be appropriate until the report from the Hearings on the Local Plan became available at a later date in July.  District Cllr Rickard commented that submissions of a more general nature (for example, on the Plan’s overall scope, approach to green spaces, infrastructure and sites for community uses) could helpfully be made to the consultation at this stage.
Resolved: That the Clerk, in consultation with the Chairman of the Neighbourhood Plan Steering Group and with Cllr Naylor, and following the Steering Group’s initial discussion of the Bradford Local Plan Allocations Development Plan Document at its meeting on 27 June, be authorised to draft and submit comments on current consultation documents on the Local Plan, including the Allocations DPD, and to request notification of the forthcoming stages of the process from the planning authority. 

It was further noted that the planning authority had made the following submissions for independent examination:

· Bradford Waste Management Development Plan

· Community Infrastructure Levy (CIL) Draft Charging Schedule

· Bradford City Area and Shipley and Canal Basin Area Action Plans
110/16 Contract for Legal Services

The Clerk introduced a review of legal work and costs currently outstanding.  After discussion, it was
Resolved: That work currently outstanding as instructed and in accordance with the Council’s existing arrangements for the provision of legal services be progressed to completion, and that further consideration be given to the placing of any new instructions on a case by case basis, with regard to careful budgeting for, and effective control of, legal costs for all future work required.
111/16 Correspondence     
Correspondence circulated for information during the month was noted.  The invitation to the next Local Councils Liaison meeting, which was to include discussion of a new Planning Protocol, would be copied in full to Cllrs Mawson and Flesher.
112/16 Financial Matters
A. Invoices for payment

Resolved: That the presented list of accounts paid and invoices due for payment be approved, and cheques signed as required.
Further resolved: That the following payments (as budgeted), authorised by the Clerk, in conjunction with the Chairman, under delegated authority pursuant to Financial Regulation 4.1, and as set out on the presented list, be approved:
· BMDC – Fee for building regulations

£160

· SLCC – registration fee for CiLCA

£125

· Civic Society – contribution to blue plaque
£ 90
B. Monitoring Statement to 31 May 2016
The Monitoring Statement to 31 May 2016, together with the bank reconciliation to 27 May, were noted and initialled by the Chairman and Cllr Tennant.  The Clerk noted that quarterly monitoring statements would in future be produced for the July, October and January meetings of the Council, and that the timetable setting out financial authorisations and responsibilities on an annual basis would be adjusted accordingly. 
C. National Salary Award (Local Council Clerks) 2016-18
Resolved: That the National Salary Award (Local Council Clerks) 2016-18, back-dated to 1 April 2016, be implemented, and that the Clerk be authorised to advise BMDC as payroll manager accordingly.
113/16 Chairman’s Remarks and Members’ Discussion Forum
The report of the Chairman and members’ reports were received for information. The following matters were discussed:
· Award of MBE to Cllr Jerome – all councillors passed on congratulations to Cllr Jerome and the Chairman noted that she had been contacted by the local press to provide a statement; this would be followed up by the Clerk.
· Church fete and Queen’s birthday parade – it was reported that the event had not been as well-attended as anticipated, possibly as a result of late publicity, but there had been sufficient entries in the cake competition for the Council’s prizes to be awarded.

· Addingham bike library – this was part of a scheme run for autistic children and was hosted at the Youth Centre.

· Burley Neighbourhood Forum – the Chairman was to attend the meeting of the Forum on 16 June at which community emergency planning arrangements were to be discussed.

.
Items were agreed for the next meeting as follows:
· Community Asset
Cllr Orr noted that, following an approach from a local elector, he would research a proposal for designation of the Swan public house as a community asset, and District Cllr Rickard offered to provide him with background information and a contact at BMDC to do so. 

114/16 Date of Next Meeting 

The next Meeting of the Council would be held on Wednesday 20 July 2016 at 7:00pm, at The Old School Room.   
Apologies received from Cllr Brady
Meeting closed at 8.30pm.
______________________________________

Chairman             

